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New document to evaluate the programmatic 
effect of the discovery of photofluorographic 
examinations on dose reconstructions for 
employees of the Pinellas Plant. 

 
 

1.0 Description 
 
During the week of January 23, 2005, a reproduction of a photofluorography (PFG) film was discovered 
in a claimant’s medical records from the Pinellas Plant.  This was the first evidence of PFG use at 
Pinellas, and all assigned chest X-ray doses for Pinellas dose reconstructions completed prior to this 
discovery were based on standard 14inch by 17 inch films. Photofluorography was sometimes used at 
other Department of Energy Sites but had fallen out of favor by 1960 at the latest1, largely due to the 
high organ doses relative to the doses for 14” x 17” films.  In the absence of information to the contrary, 
1959 can be considered the latest year in which photofluorography can reasonably be assumed to have 
been used. The organ doses resulting from PFG are higher than those for conventional PA chest 
radiography for selected organs, therefore this program evaluation report (PER) examines medical 
dose for previously completed Pinellas claims to determine whether the doses were underestimated. 
 
2.0 Evaluation 
 
On January 26, 2005, the NIOSH OCAS Claims Tracking System (NOCTS) was queried 
to determine which claims could be affected by this discovery.  The considered claims 
were limited to those for which: (1) OCAS review had been completed; (2) probability of 
causation (POC) was less than 50%, and (3) the energy employee worked at the  
 








